
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week is Māori Language Week and it is extra special 
as today marks the 50th anniversary of the Māori 
Language Petition, an event that led to much of the 
kaupapa we have today, including Te Wiki o te Reo 
Māori.Te Wiki o te Reo Māori aims to inspire New 
Zealanders to speak the Māori language proudly.  
Māori Language Week is part of a larger effort to 
revitalise the Māori language. New Zealanders — and 
indeed, the global community — are encouraged to learn 
the language and experience the rich culture of the 
region. 
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When we look back 50 years ago it was clear that very few people in New Zealand could speak 
Māori and there was much concern about the state of decline of Te Reo Māori. In response the  
Te Reo Māori Society organised a petition which was 
signed by approximately 30,000 people and was presented 
to the parliament on September 14, 1972. This day 
became recognised as Māori Language Day in the year 
1975 and was responsible for the formation of Maori 
Language Week. There has been much progress in this 
area and when we jump forward to  2008, Google Māori (a 
Māori-language version of the popular search engine) was 
launched to celebrate Māori Language Week. Google and 
the Māori Language Commission were collaborators on 
the project to make this happen. 
 

13 September - Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori - 

Māori Language Week 

14 September - PTA Meeting 

15 September -  NZ Playhouse Theatre Visit: 

“Emperor’s New Clothes” 

22 September - PTA Sausage Sizzle 

26 September - Public Holiday 

27 September - Rm 5 & 6 Kayaking 

28 September - Middle and Senior school 

cross country 

30 September - PTA Casual Clothes Day 

30 September - Term 3 Finishes 

8 November - Amended date for school 

photos 

 

 



In 2021, Te Wiki o te Reo Māori was marked with a special event. On September 14, more 
than 1.1 million people set out to speak Māori at the same time- the event is called Te Taura 
Whiri i te Reo Māori. Even with these ongoing developments there is still lots of mahi to do to 
ensure the use of Te Reo Māori becomes an everyday part of our lives and Waterlea School is 
on the journey to ensure this is happening. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Holiday 

As a school we acknowledged the passing of Queen Elizabeth II and discussed with our 

tamariki the historical events surrounding this. We remind whānau that there is a national 

public holiday on Monday 26th September as a memorial to Queen Elizabeth II. School will be 

closed that day.  

 

Kayaking 

This week saw the first 2 Senior groups exploring their local marine environment as 
part of our exciting Mountains to Sea programme. A last minute change of location due 
to some blustery weather meant that we were 
relocated to Onehunga lagoon, but the experience 
was still fantastic!  

Loads of aumangea was needed on the day, as the 
tamariki learnt to steer their kayaks and work 
together to paddle across the lagoon. Other group 
activities were a survey of beach plastics and the 
chance to learn more about Marine Reserves 
through action and games.  
It was a super opportunity made possible by the 
generous financial support provided by CLM 
Community Sport.  
The final 2 classes will have their experience on the new date of 27th September, due 
to the public holiday now falling on the original date. 



Board Election Results 

We are happy to announce that we have a newly elected Board of Trustees: 

Corinne Cameron, Ken Maplesden, Justin Barrett, Katherine Aperehama, Michael Haddad, 
Andrew Allan and Callum Galloway. 

Thanks to all who put themselves forward as candidates and who were not successful. 

I’d also like to acknowledge the outgoing Board and their mahi over the last few years. The 
school is in a stronger place because of their commitment and strong governance. Thanks to 
Andrew Dunning, John Tapu, David Lynch, Lisa Anania and Rebekah Judd for your 
contribution, collaboration and positivity during a challenging time.  

New long-term strategy for COVID-19 

As you will know there is a new long term strategy in place in Aotearoa to manage COVID-19 
which replaces the former Covid-19 traffic light system. Many of the health measures are the 
same and some are different. The change with the most impact to households will probably 
be no isolation period for household close contacts of positive cases if they are testing 
negative and with no symptoms. Many of the others will remain in place such as good 
ventilation, staying home if sick, getting tested if you have COVID-19 symptoms. and washing 
hands regularly. Whānau are welcome onsite and if picking up children early will need to 
complete a leaving early form found outside the administration area. Staying outside 
classrooms until the 3pm bell is still recommended so children can pack up for the day without 
interruption. Information on how to get RAT kits can be found here: Request a RAT– Ministry 
of Health   

 Community News: 

https://requestrats.covid19.health.nz/?_ga=2.172757601.3975240.1662597008-1471031908.1652402260
https://requestrats.covid19.health.nz/?_ga=2.172757601.3975240.1662597008-1471031908.1652402260


 

 

 

 

 




